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Pelindo is Committed to Supporting the KPK
in Reporting the Assets of State Officials
Admin -- 20 May 2022

Jakarta, February 9, 2022 - PT Pelabuhan Indonesia (Persero) or Pelindo is committed to supporting the

Corruption Eradication Commission (KPK) of the Republic of Indonesia in Reporting State Administrators

Wealth Reports (LHKPN) or in this case State Officials in BUMN or BUMD. One form of this commitment

was carried out through an online socialization activity on the Procedure for Filling LHKPN in the Pelindo

Environment which was attended by approximately 400 Pelindo officials who were included in the

mandatory reporting category on Monday (7/2).

"With the spirit of fighting corruption, we hope that Pelindo can continue to remind each other about the

importance of eradicating corruption. This activity is based on awareness of the growing business world,

competition and good corporate governance. Indications of an increase in LHKPN reporting are part of the

prevention of corruption," said the Head of the Indonesian KPK Registration Task Force, Dwi Yanti.

In accordance with the explanation of Article 2 Paragraph 7 of Law Number 28 of 1999 concerning the

Implementation of a State that is Clean and Free from Corruption, Collusion and Nepotism, namely other



officials who have strategic functions are officials whose duties and authorities in carrying out State

Administration have risks or are prone to illegal practices. KKN includes Directors, Commissioners, other

Structural Officials in BUMN or BUMD.

"We are grateful and appreciate the compliance of the 2020 LHKPN filling in Pelindo I-IV which has reached

95%. As for Pelindo after the merger, now there are as many as 400 mandatory reports. We hope that in

2021 the reporting will be 100%. Taxpayer reporting is an example that Pelindo has complied with BUMN

commitments, namely AKHLAK values," added Dwi Yanti.

"The purpose of this socialization that we hold is to refresh knowledge about the LHKPN procedure, and it is

hoped that by March 31, 2022, all of us must submit their reports. Through this socialization, we also

encourage those who are obliged to report not only to comply, but also to be accurate in providing reports,"

said Group Head of Corporate Secretariat Ali Mulyono.

The reporting of assets in preventing corruption aims, among others, to maintain the integrity of state

administrators, instill honesty, openness, and responsibility, avoid potential conflicts of interest and become

a medium of public control.

"Of course we hope as directed by the Management that one form of improvement and commitment from

the Pelindo merger is good corporate governance or GCG, and this activity can clearly show that Pelindo's

commitment to GCG will be realized through reporting on LHKPN in 2021," concluded Ali Mulyono.


